
SAC Meeting 
March 6, 2007 

 
 

Call to order 6:04 p.m. 
 
Present:  Susan Perkins, SAC Chair 
                Julie Stordahl, SAC Vice Chair 
                Donna Schulte 
                Linda Parker, C2E Assistant Principal 
                Merriam Smilley 
     Paulette Gleason, Governing Council Member 
                Sherri Hartman, Member 
 
February Minutes approved with changes 
 
FTE Monies (Full Time Equivalency):  Linda Parker and Leslie Tallakson have been 
discussing what they should do with the funds received.  They have been discussing the 
possibility of the funds being used to increase the literacy of the students.  Leslie is taking 
into consideration all suggestions. 
 
Discussion on new SAC bylaws:  It was noted that Debbie Novatny was going to be 
sending over the new rules and regulations.  Many comments were brought up; Colorado 
School Laws 22.7.105 was cited. There was discussion that all members must serve two 
year terms and that members may serve two consecutive terms.  There was discussion 
that SAC does need to remain its own entity, separate from Governing Council.  It was 
noted that Leslie Tallakson was in favor of moving forward with the PTO notion. 
 
Elections:  It was discussed that the SAC elections should be done the first week of May.  
Leslie Tallakson was considering holding off on elections until the beginning of the 
2007-2008 school year, yet prior 10/31/07 to bring on new parents.  It was noted that 
Governing Council elections were to be held in the spring.  There was more discussion 
that the two councils remain separate and therefore it would be better to have the 
elections separate.  It was noted that we could advertise that elections will be made in the 
fall at the Back to School Night functions.  It was noted that the elections could then 
happen soon after that. 
 
School Survey: The question was posed that the school survey should reflect “What do 
you want from your school?”, “What can we do for you?”  It was noted that the school 
survey could be done at the beginning of the year so that we could evaluate the ideas of 
the parents.  We brainstormed on ideas for the school survey.  See Exhibit A. 
 
PTO:  Susan Perkins prepared a very comprehensive draft of a PTO plan and document.  
Document is attached as Exhibit B.  There were several ideas and some changes that were 
discussed to be made to the document.  Susan Perkins was going to present the draft to  
the Governing Council at their next meeting. 



 
Website Recommendation Committee: Tabled until next meeting 
 
Community Concerns:  Tabled until next meeting 
 
April Agenda Items:  It was noted that all items should be emailed to Susan Perkins 
 
Adjourn Meeting 7:10 p.m. 
 
 
 


